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TODAY ,  

April 15th. Treat 
your family to  

a special break-
fast hosted by 
the Knights of 

Columbus. 
Breakfast will 
be served after 
both morning 

Masses.  

 Spring  
Pancake  
Breakfast  

APRIL 15, 2018 · THIRD SUNDAY OF EAS TER  

Our 2018 DSA theme, ñGo and  
Announce the Gospel of the 
Lord,ò reminds us that we are 
called to discipleship, to  
actively grow in faith and to  
share the good news with the 
world. Please give to the  
Diocesan Services Appeal.  
This funds more than 100 
agencies that serve the poor 
along with helping to fund the 
offices of the bishop. You can 
learn more by visiting the  
Diocese of Lansing website or 
picking up a brochure in the 
foyer of our Church. Make 
your donation today using the  
envelope in the pews of the 
Church or online at the diocese 
website. 

Let us be  
his  

disciples!  



D 
ear Parishioners, 
 

 
Blessed Easter 

Season to you! This is  
a season of grace, joy, and 
thanksgiving: a fifty day  
celebration, from Easter 
Sunday to Pentecost Sun-
day, known in the Church as 
the ñgreat Sunday.ò The 
paschal candle, represent-
ing the  
resurrected Jesus, remains 
burning for all liturgical  
celebrations during Easter 
Season in the sanctuary. 
     This Sunday we kick off 
the annual Diocesan Service 
Appeal (DSA) for 2018. If 
youôre thinking ówe just  
finished a campaignô you 
are correct! That was the special, Bishopôs ñWitness to Hope Campaignò which ran last 
year, and which is an investment into the future of the Church (there was no DSA last 
year). Please continue to fulfill your pledge payments to Witness to Hope, and thank 
you for your outstanding generosity! In contrast to Witness to Hope, DSA is meant to 
keep the Church running, it funds the ongoing  efforts of our diocese. Our parish goal 
for this year is: $38,870K and I am confident if everyone contributes we can make it! I 
am sending each of you a personal letter with more information and a brochure. We 
will also have a link on our website where you can make your pledge or payment 
online, to make it easier. Please pray for the success of DSA in our parish, may we all be 
blessed by it! 
      I  was incredibly edified by the reverent and beautiful Holy Week liturgies this year!  
I thank all those who helped with decorating, serving, reading, singing and making our 
liturgies beautiful. What an awesome job! Some of you wondered why I keep insisting 
on washing the feet on Holy Thursday according to the mind of Pope Francis in his new 
rubrics. Yes, I could simply wash the feet of men, and still be within the new rubrics, 
but I would not be following the spirit of the rubric change, which the decree from the 
Congregation of Worship tell us is meant to include a mix of parishioners: men,  
women, young and old so as to more deeply express Jesusô command (óMandatumô) to 
ñlove one another.ò  While I respect and nourish the many beautiful traditions of the 
faith at our parish, I have a special love for the ñMandatum,ò the ritual of washing of 
the feet, as I have experienced it in my priesthood.  There are few rites which  for me  
reaffirm the underlying reason for the priesthood as washing the feet of those I was 
called to serve. St. John Paul II said that the priestly vocation is a call to be a ñbridgeò  
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between people and God. He said, a bridge, is something that people ñwalk onò to get to 
the other side. Washing feet of a mix or parishioners has been that ñbridgeò experience 
of priesthood for me. It shows me why I chose to be a priest in the first place. It gives 
me an opportunity to humble myself, and I am always very moved by the rite. I under-
stand that washing the feet of women and children may seem unorthodox, (and until 
2016 and the new rubrics it was) but for me, properly understood, it does not take away 
from the priestly character of Holy Thursday. Keep in mind that in the past this rite  
was carried out in many different forms: washing the feet of poor men by the bishop, 
washing the steps of the Church instead of human feet, etc. (and it was done outside 
Mass).  The mandatum rite in its new form is very meaningful to me, and I wish to  
carry it out according to the spirit of the new rubrics if at all. I am fine with omitting the 
rite, which is allowed in the Roman Missal, but I do not feel compelled to keep up  
appearances of looking ñtraditionalò by washing feet of only men. To me being tradi-
tional and being Catholic are the same. I do not hope to change anyoneôs mind on this,  
I just want you to be aware why the rite in its new form, as promulgated by the Holy  
Father is special to me.   
     We are pleased to welcome two new members to our parish team: first our organist 
Dr. Robert Wolf, who comes to us from St. Patrickôs in Brighton where he has served 
for many years. Robert is eager to learn our traditional music and continue the sacred 
character of our liturgies. He lives nearby and is readily available. In his first month 
with us he will be learning our music and we will be learning about him! Please make 
him feel welcome and feel free to share your love of traditional sacred music with him.  
Secondly, we welcome Thomas Merlo, who will be starting May 1st as our new Youth 
Minister/DRE. Thomas completed three years at Sacred Heart Major Seminary in  
Detroit, studying for the priesthood for the Archdiocese of Detroit, before discerning 
Godôs call in a different direction. He is a young man full of faith who will be a blessing 
to our children, youth, and adults. Please make him feel welcome at the parish! In  
addition, we will be taking on some seasonal help from Ben Eriksen. Many of you know 
Ben, as the trainer of our altar servers and graduate of St. Augustine's. Ben is working 
on great things (a PhD!) at the Catholic University of America in Washington DC. In 
the  
summer he will be helping Tom adjust to the parish and plan the upcoming year for  
religious education and youth trip to March for Life. He will also be working on  
documenting altar server procedures and hopefully finding a new person to train our 
boys! Together with his parents he will be looking into starting up an RCIA group at our 
parish this fall. I have other little projects for him, that I never seem to be able to get 
done myself!   
 

Enjoy this time of Easter grace! Pray for our parish and for each other.   
 
      Christus Resurrexit!  
         ~Fr Tom 
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Annalina Mae Martino 
 
Robert Ciero 
 
Susanna Dillenberger 
 
Nicholas Bays 
 

Rita Miller  
 
Parishioners 
 
Stacey Campbell 
 
 
 

TO PRAY IS TO LOVE MASS INTENTIONS 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 

 
TUE 700: 

 
WED 815: 

   
THU 830: 

  
FRI 815: 

 
SAT 400: 

 
SUN 800: 

  
1030: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Å Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski, John 
LaRock Sr., Michael 
Cooper, Phil Rutledge, 
Kathy Cooley, Robin 
Fahmie, Karen Prins,  
Sandra Adams, Richard 
Pelkey, Tom Dawson, Pete 
Siebertz, Nicole Brcic,  
Angela DiLaura, John  
Dziuban, Jim Stephensen, 
Mason Rutledge,  
Georgiana Bruen, Wayne 
DeForest, Ron Fuller,  

Tom Masterson, Ann Mary 
òNancyó Phillips, Katie 
Hutton, Nicholas Piklor,  
Roger Thomas, Betsy & 
Charlie Rodgers, Pam  
Wiitala, Chris Dreffs,  
Helen Holody, Bruce  
Wilson 
  

 ¶ Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 
Scott Brown, Mark  
Richard, Philip Maxwell, 

Tony Phillips, Anthony 
Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Mike Nelson, 
Frank Snaith, Allan  
Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas & Holly Carter,  
Kevin Galbraith Jr. 
  

¶ Pray for vocations to  
the priesthood and  
religious life.  
John Henry Keenan,  
Michael Kunitz,  
Mark Iadonisi,  
David Pellican 

Senior Day of  
Reflection  
Thursday, April 19, 9:30 at St. 
Francis Retreat Center, DeWitt. 
Seating is limited. Registration and 
payment of $18 are required by 
Wednesday, April 11. To register, 
please visit  www.stfrancis.ws 

Free and Fun 
Football Clinic  
Saturday, April 21,  
St. Thomas the Apostle Gym, Ann 
Arbor. Boys 3rd-7th grades. These 
clinics will focus on basic football 
skills and drills (no hitting and no 
pads). Sponsored by the Ann Arbor 

Saints CYO. Questions? Contact 
Dan Kelly, dkellyaa@yahoo.com ,or 
go to www.facebook.com/
AnnArborSaints  
 

Lansing Catholic  
Lawyers Guild  
Our Annual Spring Luncheon is 
Tuesday May 15.  If you would like 
to attend the luncheon, please send 
us an email at lclguild@gmail.com  
 

Courage and Encourage  
A ministry helping men and  
women with  same-sex attraction, 
and their families. Meetings are 
held the 3rd Sunday of every 

month. For  Confidential  Catholic 
help call Courage: 517-342-2596 or 
email JMJ1HF@aol.com  
 

Catholic Menôs Night 
Coach John Beilein from the  
University of Michigan will be the 
speaker on Thursday, April 19. The 
event will be held at. St. Francis 
Catholic Church. Evening Prayer 
will be held in the Church at 6:30 
pm ,at 7:00 pm we will move next 
door to the Parish Activity Center 
for the Dinner, fellowship and the 
talk by Coach Beilein. Please RSVP 
to: stfrancisa2.com/sign -up-
forms   (A $10.00 dinner donation 
is suggested.) 

Y 

Y 

2018 DSA Prayer  
 

Loving and gracious God, we praise you and 
we thank you for the bountiful gifts that you 
have bestowed upon us. Instill in us the cour-
age to ñGo and Announce the Gospel of the 
Lord.ò Help us to understand that we are 

called to discipleship, to grow actively in faith 
and to go and share the good news with the 

world. Please bless our unified efforts and help 
us to bring Christôs love to all we encounter. 
Give us the grace to be generous in our sup-
port of the Diocesan Services Appeal, so that 
we may faithfully participate as missionary 
disciples in the work of Your Holy Church.  

Amen  

Congratulations to Michael McCarthy  
and David Eldersveld who advanced to 

the Knighthood (3rd) Degree  
 in the Knights of Columbus this  

past Saturday at St. Mary Magdalen  
in Brighton.   

May God Bless You! Vivat Jesu!  

Congratulations  

https://mail.stpatricka2.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=1d2a3fc776aa41d6a46f1427c0368da5&URL=mailto%3aJMJ1HF%40aol.com


ST. PATRICK PARISH CALENDAR 
SUNDAY, April 15 

K of C Pancake Breakfast 

9:15 Religious Education 

6:30 Youth Group 

 

WEDNESDAY, April 18 

7:00 Worship Committee Meeting  
 

THURSDAY, April 19 

6:30 American Heritage Girls 

7:00 Choir Practice 

7:00 Ladies of OSP Night  

         at Nancy Keoughõs House 

 

SUNDAY, April 22 

9:15 Religious Education 

2:00 St. Augustineõs Easter  

         Concert in the church 

6:30 Youth Group 

 

ALTAR SERVERS 
SATURDAY 4:00/Apr 21 
K. Brcic 
Z. Wood 
 

SUNDAY 8:00/Apr 22 
J.P. DeJak 
L. DeLellis  
 

SUNDAY 10:30/Apr 22 
M. Grech 
P. Schloss 
J. Schloss 
J. Schloss 
P. Zachmann 
P. Zachmann 
 

OLD ST. PATRICK 
PARISH DIRECTORY 

Knight of the Month 
Our Knight of the Month for 

April is Deacon Frank Papp.  

At their ordination, all deacons 

receive the Book of Gospels 

from the Bishop and are  

commissioned to preach the 

Good News. They also make  

a solemn promise to pray the 

Liturgy of the Hours for and with the People of 

God. These two ministries are among the most 

important ways I am able to serve our beautiful 

parish. The good people of OSP are in my pray-

ers every day. As your parish deacon, it has 

been my privilege to serve and to preach at 

Holy Mass and to preside at baptisms,  

weddings, scripture/prayer vigils, funerals, and 

interments. Prayerful presence at the local 

abortion clinic is an important witness (on  

several occasions it was possible to bring the 

Blessed Sacrament to those prayer vigils). 

Together with my wife Barbara, we offer the 

parish baptismal preparation class. When able, 

serving our dear homebound is a crucial minis-

try. The deacon serves, ex officio, as a member 

of the Parish Council, Worship Committee, 

Parish Finance Committee, and the Pastoral 

Team. Leading other special liturgies (Stations 

of the Cross, Holy Saturday Blessing of Easter 

Food, Office of Readings and Morning Prayer)  

is a particular joy and honor. When called to do 

so, articles for the parish bulletin are contribut-

ed. It is a particular blessing to be a parishioner 

here at OSP ñ a community of brothers and 

sisters dedicated to our Lord and His Mother 

and who by the witness of their lives encourage 

my faith. Thank you Deacon Papp for your  

outstanding service to our Church. May God 

Bless You. 

 

Family of the Month 
The Perrydore Family 

is our Family of the 

Month for April. Gary 

and Mary serve the 

parish as sacristans, 

Extraordinary  

Ministers of Holy 

Communion and 

Gary lectors. They assist couples as they pre-

pare for the sacrament of marriage and coordi-

nate training and scheduling of Extraordinary 

Ministers of Holy Communion and lectors. Mary 

is a member of the worship committee while 

Gary serves on the parish council. Tim is  

involved with the OSP Youth Group and, along 

with Nick, is an altar server. Maggie partici-

pates with American Heritage Girls. Gary  

recently assisted with the Men's Into the 

Breach Lenten series and the Confirmation 

Retreat for the soon to be confirmed 8th  

graders. God Bless You, Gary and your family 

for your dedicated service to Old St. Patrickõs 

Church. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

Reconciliation  
Tuesday 5:30PM - 6:40PM 
Saturday 2:30PM or by appointment; donõt  
hesitate to call for an appointment! 
 

Weekend Schedule for Holy Mass 
Saturday 4:00PM 
Sunday 8:00AM & 10:30AM 

 

EF/TLM Latin Mass 
2nd Sunday of Month 12:30pm 
 

Weekday Schedule for Holy Mass 
First Saturday of the month 9:00AM  
Tues. 7:00PM 
Wed. & Fri. 8:15AM 

Thur. 8:30AM 
  

Eucharistic Adoration of Our Lord 
Tues. 5:30PMð 6:45PM 
First Friday 7:00PMð Saturday 8:00AM 
  

Baptisms 
Baptism Preparation classes as required by the 

Diocese of Lansing may be scheduled to accom-

modate your familyõs needs. Contact Dcn. Frank-

Joseph Papp, 734-426-1070 or email 

fjpapp@umich.edu to arrange date, time and 

location. Godparents are encouraged to  

attend. There is no fee for the class.   
Marriages 
Arrangements are to be made at least nine 
months prior to the wedding. 
Funerals  
Funeral arrangements are made by  
contacting the parish office. 
Parish Registration 
Contact the office for a registration form. 
  

Office hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Office: 734-662-8141  
Emergency: 734-663-1851  
Address: 5671 Whitmore Lake Rd,  
Ann Arbor,  48105 
Website: www.stpatricka2.org 
E-mail: info@stpatricka2.org 
  

Parish Administrator 
Fr. Thomas Wasilewski (#24) 
twasilewski@stpatricka2.org 
 

Deacon 
Dcn. Frank-Joseph Papp, fjpapp@umich.edu 
  
Parish Secretary 
Debbie Welch (#21) debbie@stpatricka2.org 
Youth Minister 
Jack Carter jcartersta@gmail.com 
Director of Music 
Jim Renfer music@stpatricka2.org 
Facilities Manager 
Mark Westhoven  mwesthoven@stpatricka2.org 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  
OSP Ladies Society 
Jeanine Jahant jmjahant@gmail.com 
Altar Server Coordinator 
Jennifer Holody ospaltarservers@gmail.com 
OSP Library 
osplibrarian@gmail.com 
Prayer Requests 
ospintentions@gmail.com  
 
Contributions: 
Weekend of April 8, 2018: $4,993.54 
  

Bulletin announcements must be submitted in 
writing to bulletin@stpatricka2.org by Monday at 
noon and will be edited at the discretion of the 
editor or pastor. 
  

Riddle   

 

How many animals 
did Moses take on  

the ark?  

 
Moses didnôt take anything 

on the ark. Noah did.  


